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Dear Parent / Guardian,
As you may already know, as part of the govt. response to the Corona Virus all schools have been ordered to close (for all but the children of key-workers and those children considered to be the most vulnerable) from Mon 23rd March until further notice.
At St Edmund’s school will end on Friday 20th March at 3.30pm.
From Mon 23rd March school will still be open for the following groups of children only...
· Children who have an ECHP (previously known as a statement of special educational need). We will be contacting parents of EHCPs to clarify their needs.
· Children who have a social worker or are the subject of a Child Protection or Child in Need Plan.
· Children whose parent(s) belong to the identified categories of key- worker.
The identified categories of key-worker are currently (this list may be updated by govt. please keep an eye on the school website)...
· NHS staff
· Police Officers
· Delivery drivers (delivering food or medical supplies)
· Social workers.
Can all parents who fit into one of those categories please email admin@st-edmunds.towerhamlets.sch asap and by 9AM Friday 20th March to inform us that their child / children will be attending school (please include a photograph of your staff id card or similar in your email).
For all other parents please note that we all understand the importance of these measures to protect others but also want to minimise the damage that this could do to our children's education. 
Children’s logins for various online activities have been written on in their Reading Records books. Updates will be back on the school website. 

School will reopen as normal at the end of the compulsory school closure period. Please keep an eye on the school website for any further updates.
Thank you for all your help and support in ensuring your child's education continues under these difficult circumstances.
Yours sincerely,
Gail O’Flaherty
Headteacher
